
 
 
 

Welcome to Zone Institute 
   

John and Judy Hutcherson D5840 DG 
& PDG, editors of this newsletter, 
would like to welcome you to Zones 
25B-29 Institute and Overland Park, 
Kansas. 

We hope you have a wonderful time 
at Zone Institute. 

We are always looking for interesting 
stories and photos of what is 
happening at the Institute. YOU can 
help us do that. Please contact us at 
judybhutch@gmail.com with your 
stories and photos. THANKS!!! 
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The District Membership Chairs 
started off the morning by 
learning about how to check the 
pulse of their club with a Rotary 
Club Health Check. Next, we 
learned about attracting new 
members as well as how to 
retain the Rotarians that we 
currently have. We began the 
afternoon by discussing how to 
utilize flexible membership 
models and the Membership 
Leads program. Afterwards, we 
learned about Rotaract: how to 
grow it, how to support it, and 
how it has changed with the 
recent Council on Legislation. 
The afternoon concluded with a 
discussion about the roles and 
responsibilities of District 
Membership Chairs, and hearing 
from incoming RI Director Elect 
Suzie Howe about the 2020 
Zone Institute.   
 
The Rotary and Assistant Rotary 
Coordinator Teams and Rotary 
International Support 
Staff assisted today. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

District Specific Caucuses 

At the end of almost two and one-half days of role specific education sessions, 
each of the twenty-three districts, in Zones 25B and 29 met in district specific 
caucuses.  

This one hour session provided district team with a way to share knowledge 
gained and resources available to support their districts as the GROW Rotary 
initiatives. 

 District 5930 Caucus 

       



      

  

      
    

Who are these Peace Scholars? Your challenge is to find them and introduce yourself!! 

   

 

 

  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Who is this young couple with Holger Knaack?   

   

 

 

 

             

    

 

 

 

Want to see your picture here? Send them to judybhutch@yahoo.com 

 

 


